
/

R. G. SLAYBACK

G. Sidney Fdx

Frank H. crum

Edward T. Simmons

Consultant

•  Leggette, Brashears & Graham, Inc.

'  CONSULTING Ground-Water Geologists

72 Danbury Rdad

Wilton, CT 06B97

Cable Address-LEBRAGRA

September 5, 1984

Michael R. Burke

Harry F. Oleson

Robert Lamonica

0'^

qV?

nOi
(A

Mr. Barry Giroux
Senior Environmental Analyst
Hazardous Waste Management Unit
Connecticut Dept. of Environmental Protection
State Office Building
165 Capitol Avenue
Hartford, CT 06106

RE: AVCO Lycoming Division
Ground-Water Monitoring Program

Dear Mr. Giroux:

In an attempt to maintain a continuous and cost-

effective ground-water monitoring program at AVCO Lycoming
Division in Stratford, Connecticut, I phoned your office on

August 29, 1984 requesting final authorization from

Mr. Stark to proceed with the second-year program in accor

dance with your correspondence dated May 22, 1984 addressed

to AVCO's Mr. Ilijich. Since Mr. Stark was unavailable I

briefly reviewed the program to date with you noting the

past modifications and.mentioned the recent EPA—RCRA
inspection. In response you stated that the program should
continue in accordance with the May 22, 1984 correspondence.

Prior to the initiation of this program please consider

deleting cadmium, mercury and amenable cyanide from the
parameter list. These compounds have not been detected at
or above the laboratory detection limit during the last four

quarters of laboratory analyses.
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Mr. Barry Giroux -2- September 5, 1984

On behalf of AVCO we will initiate the second-year

program with your written final approval to proceed. Please

complete the form below and forward the entire document

(copy) to me in the enclosed self-addressed envelope.

Please contact me if you have any questions.

Very truly yours,

BRASHEARS & GRAHAM, INC.LEGGETTE,

\John Naso, Jr.
Senitor Hydrogeologist
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DEP Authorization-to-Proceed

Based on our review of the first-year annual report and
other pertinent ground-water monitoring data for the AVCO
Lycoming Division Stratford, Connecticut, I give final
authorization to proceed with the second-year ground-water
monitoring program as stated in my May 22, 1984
correspondence to Mr. Ilijich.

(signed)

(title)

(agency)

(date)




